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Assalamu alaikum,  

Eid Mubarak to you and your families! 

We have come once again to the end of another busy and exciting year at LNS. With the 

summer break almost upon us, I would like to take this opportunity to thank staff, students, 

parents, and the wider community who have supported us this year.  

Despite the lockdown earlier this year, we have kept focused on learning and at the same 

time kept spirits high with events and activities for students. You can read all about them in 

our newsletter which has been compiled and edited by Year 11.  It is a bumper end of year 

edition!  

Roll of Honour Highlights:  

 Husna (7), Juwayria (7), Hana J (8), Nimra (8), Sara (8), Fatimazahra (9), Maryama (9) 

achieved GOLD certificate (120+ merits this term). 

 Head girl is awarded to Wardah Jameel 

 Most Improved student: Fatima S (9) 

 Student of the Year: Aliyah (10) 

 Hani (7) and Ayesha (10) achieved 100% attendance and punctuality this term 

A huge well done to these students for their outstanding effort! 

Reports 

You will find enclosed your daughters Progress report for this year as well as a full end of 

year report. An explanation of the Progress report is also attached. You will also receive 

your daughter’s Islamic Studies and Quran reports as well as a detention record for the 

summer term.  

Attendance 

Attendance this year has dipped, and we will be making a concerted effort to improve this 

from September onwards. Well done to Year 7 for achieving 96%! We have yet to reach our 

target of 96% across the whole school. The Attendance and punctuality has been revised 

and a summarised version will be shared with parents over the summer.      

Year  Average Attendance  
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7 96 

8 92 

9 92 

10 91 

 

Please note your daughter’s attendance on her report. If it is below 95% it is a cause for 

concern. If it is below 91%, from September, we are obliged to report it to the council.  

Holiday Homework Year 9 and 10 

Teachers will be giving tasks to be completed over the summer break. Please monitor this 

and ensure they are completed and duly submitted. For all students, we strongly suggest a 

daily habit of reading (approx. 15-30 mins at least) to develop a love of reading for pleasure. 

This will help them not only in English but across all subjects and develop their spoken 

language too. Libraries are open now so please do use this facility.    

GCSE Results 

Year 10 can collect their GCSE results on Thursday 12th August at 9:30am.  

Uniform changes 

Please read over the previous letter highlighting the slight changes to uniform. All students 

must have the correct uniform from Monday 6th September.  

Covid Testing 

As you might be aware, the government has required us to perform covid-19 test on site 

twice once schools open in September. 

Students must come on Friday 3rd September as follows: 

YEAR GROUP   TIME  

YEAR 7   1:30PM  

YEAR 8 & 9   1:45PM  

YEAR 10 & 11  2:15PM  

 

Farewell & Welcome 

This year we are sadly saying farewell to Ust Nyla who is taking on an extra role in her other 

school . Ust Nyla has been with us for three years teaching History and Psychology. She has 

been a great asset to the school and will be thoroughly missed. She has a long history with 

LNS and I am hopeful she will be back with us at some point in the future.  



We will also be saying farewell to Ust Lara who has been with LNS for four years. She joined 

the school with a passion to get students active and fit. We wish her every success and are 

sad to see her go.    

We will be welcoming Ust Hassanara in September who will take over Ust Lara’s role as PE 

teacher. Ust Humainah will be taking over Ust Nyla’s role as History teacher. She will 

continue to teach Maths to KS3.    

School Office 

The school office will be closed over the summer break but if you require anything please 

email admin@ladynafisa.org as emails will be checked weekly.  

I pray you and your families have a safe and enjoyable summer break. I look forward to 

welcoming you back in September.   

Wasalam,  

 

Ust Fouzia  
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